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See ‘CLUB CORNER’
For village groups’

activities

Parish Council
Meeting

Thurs 18th
July 7.30 pm Church Rooms All Welcome

Parish Council
Surgery

Sat 20th July 10 am Village Hall

Grand
Summer Fete

Fri 5th July 6 pm - 8.30 pm School

Friends of
Winterton
Primary School
393218

Summer
Concert /
Chorus of St
Cecilia

Fri 5th July 7.30 pm Church
Tickets
393480 / pay
on door

In Bloom -
Open
Gardens +
Scarecrow
Competition

Sun 14th July

Gardens 10.30
am - 4.30 pm
Scarecrow
Comp. Judged
10.30 am
Village Green

Winterton

Early maps

on sale @

Village Hall

Village Garage
Sale

Sun 28th July 9 am - 4 pm Any Winterton
resident

See back page

Church Flower
Festival

Sat 3rd / Sun
4th Aug

Info to follow Church Info to follow



Norfolk Wildlife Trust
Free Wildlife Activities
Free Wildlife Talk
Tuesday 2nd July
2-3.30pm
Bamboozled by Barnacles and Mystified by Mussels
In this talk Rob Spray from SeaSearch East introduces you to some of the
amazing marine wildlife found off our coast.
Location: Great Yarmouth Library, Tolhouse Street, Great Yarmouth, NR30 2SH
Details: Free. No need to book.
Free Adult Wildlife Workshop
Friday 19th July
10am-3pm
Beginner’s Guide to Butterfly Identification
Discover some of the butterflies found in Norfolk and learn how you can help in
their conservation.
Location: The Priory Centre, Great Yarmouth, NR30 1NW (includes a walk to the beach)
Details: Free. Booking essential – 01603 598333

Just a couple of NWT events in our region. Please phone the above number or go online
www.norfolkwildlifetrust.org.uk to see many more similar activities listed.

Policing update for the Caister and
Coastal neighbourhood
Police are urging shoppers to be vigilant
after two distraction incidents in car parks in
Norfolk on Thursday 13th June.
In the Morrison’s car park at Riverside in
Norwich, at around 12.35pm police
received reports of people acting
suspiciously around parked cars. One man
spoke to a woman in a car, asking for
directions to Dover, holding a map. A 2nd
man took her handbag from the passenger
side but she was able to take her bag back,
the man then walked off. A woman was
also asking for money at her car door.
Another similar incident, in a Tesco car park
in Dereham also occurred.
The men are described as in their late 30s,
one was wearing a dark grey coat

and the other a dark bomber jacket. The
woman is described as in her early 20s with
long dark hair and was wearing a black top.
The man with the map is described as white,
5 foot 6 inches tall, of stocky build with dark
wavy hair and stubble, wearing a dark
bomber jacket. He spoke with a foreign
accent. Shoppers are advised  to ensure
that their vehicles and bags are secure at
all times. If someone asks you for help
and you are uncomfortable politely
decline and walk away.

You can dial 101 if you have any
information about the crimes listed here
or want to talk to local police about any
issues. In an emergency, if a life is in
danger or a crime is in progress,
always use 999.



Garden Club
Michael /
Valerie
393749

Aug: NO mtg
Wed 11th Sept

7.30 pm
Church Room

Visited beautiful
East Anglian
gardens, guided
byTerry Illsley.

Next Time -

Saturday 20th

July ‘Natural
Surroundings’,

 wildlife garden
/ reserve near
Glandford.
Driving with our
cars - MORE
drivers needed!

Sept  -
Gardener’s
Question Time
with Bill Coutts.

In Bloom -
Pam Allen
394365; Jean
Neve 393682

Now busy preparing for Open Gardens Day / Scarecrow
Competition (Sun 14th July). New members much needed!

Quiz Nights -
Mark Cox
393302

Thur 11th July 8 pm
Hermanus

£98 raised
towards the
Church Tower
Restoration.

Why not join
us to help raise
money for our
Village
Groups?

WI - Joyce
Pitchford
393415

3rd Tues 7.30 pm
Church Room

Next - ‘How Hill’ Fri 26th
July, coach leaves green @ 12.15.
‘Cromer Pier Show’ 19th
Sept.

901 Troop
Marine
Cadets - Capt
Paul Dodson
748395

Telephone to
enquire

Interested in
joining the
Troop?, we’re a
friendly bunch.

www.ts-
fearless.org.uk

WOS
Lifeboat
Restoration
Group - Bev
Kay 394954

The Edward Birkbeck is looking for a new temporary home
before the end of the year – does anybody know of a sizeable
outbuilding available in the Winterton area capable of taking a 35ft x
10ft lifeboat that is accessible for us to get the Lifeboat to on a trailer
and for our volunteer work parties on Wednesday afternoons &
Saturday mornings, ideally with electric power? We also need more
volunteers, particularly for Wednesdays 1.30-3.30pm. No
specialist skills required.

Friendship +
Luncheon
Clubs - Di
Jones 393656

Alternate
Thurs

Telephone to
enquire

Friendship
Club welcomes
new members!

Why not come
along?



We are sad to announce the death of a
very dear lady Margaret Wells.

She was secretary of the Winterton W.I. for
18 years & did a fantastic job, she always

had a beaming smile for everyone &
nothing was too much trouble for her. She
will be sadly missed by all who knew her.

Regards, Carmel

Winterton WI June 19th 2013

26 members attended this evening. We
had Sally Potter demonstrating “Cup
Cake Fun” Sally showed us how to
make roses,ribbons,leafs, she brought
4 cup cakes already made, decorated
them & gave us these for our raffle.

Sally was a nurse for years but decided
to change careers & now does
Workshops, teaches in schools & visits
groups like our WI. She told us to
obtain equipment like little chopping
boards & little rolling pins & small
palette knifes from either Lakelands or
TK Max.

It was such an enjoyable evening.

 'WINTERTON
   IN BLOOM'

OPEN GARDENS’ DAY
  AND SCARECROW
     COMPETITION

SUNDAY 14TH JULY 2013

Gardens will be open from 10.30 am
with entry stickers and maps
available from the Village Hall

from 10 am.

£2.50 per adult with under 16s free
Refreshments will also be available

at the Village Hall.

Scarecrow Competition entry forms
can be obtained from Village Shops

and will be also be given out to
every pupil at the school.

Scarecrows to be placed on Village
Green by 9.30 am with judging at

10.30 am:

Under 16s

lst Prize - £10.00 - Medal and Certificate
2nd Prize - £5.00 - Medal and Certificate
3rd Prize - £2.50 - Medal and Certificate

Adults

Winner - £10.00 - Medal and Certificate

School Class Entry

Winners -  Cup and  £10.00 to class
funds



Six residents were welcomed to the Parish Council Meeting held on
Thursday 20th June 2013 together with Cllrs Weymouth and Childs.

1. Public discussion:
· A resident reported that BT was not carrying out any phone connections at the
moment because apparently the relay station contained asbestos. Clerk to follow up.
· Owners of certain potholed sections of Bush Road (private road) had received
letters from Norfolk County Council reminding them of their responsibility to repair the
surface to ensure the safety of users of the public footpath. NCC would give advice on
what materials should be used etc.
· A resident expressed concern about the potential release of asbestos into the air if
the farm buildings on Bulmer Lane were not demolished by a properly licensed
company (see Planning Application 06/13/0266/F below). Cllr Weymouth also agreed
to contact the Planning Department.
· To receive a report from the County/Borough Councillors
Ø Cllr Weymouth noted that a meeting was scheduled with the Ambulance
Service.
Ø Cllr Childs noted the following:
§ Winterton School needed a new governor;

§ The British Heart Foundation is setting up a “Healthy Lives” project in Great Yarmouth
to help people with learning disabilities. Details will be published in the August newsletter;
§ NCC Highways had asked the Council’s views on the yellow lining of Beach Road
outside the Methodist Church and extending round into The Lane. The Clerk would let Cllr

Childs know their views before the 26th July, the deadline for comments.
2. To consider planning applications and review planning permissions: -

Applications:
Harmony Patch - revised drawings. A response had already been given to the
Planning Department that the Parish Council’s objections remained the same.

06/13/0219/F Conversion of outbuilding to one bedroom holiday accommodation - Mill
Farm. A response had already been given to the Planning Department that the Parish
Council had no objections.
06/13/0226/F Proposed residential development of site to comprise 2 bungalows and 2
chalet style bungalows - Bulmer Lane.The Parish Council had no objections but with
the condition that the possibility of asbestos in the existing farm buildings be
investigated and, if present, that the demolition of the buildings be carried out by a
properly licensed company.
06/13/0270/F Proposed new access - Church Farm Cottages. No objections

Decisions: 06/13/0093/F  Repowering of Blood Hills Wind Farm. Removal of 10
turbines and replacing with 2. GYBC approved.

06/13/0219/F Conversion of outbuilding to one bedroom holiday accommodation - Mill
Farm. GYBC approved.
—------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Winterton Primary School
The Grand Summer Fete will be held: Friday July 5th from 6 - 8.30pm at the school,
there will be a wide variety of stalls including raffle, Tombola, Auction of prizes, Bric a
Brac, Bouncy Castle, Cakes, Plants, Lucky Dip, many stalls along with a BBQ, fresh
strawberries, Beer Tent & refreshments. Our Head, Mr Endall has kindly offered to be
in the stocks again and some of the school children will be performing. Raffle tickets
will be on sale nearer the time in the Chip shop or from the school. All welcome.
Please come along and support us. Any donations of raffle, tombola prizes or
cakes please call Tracy on 01493 393530.



themselves to sustaining and deepening that
encounter in their encounter with each other.
[Rowan Williams]  How can we help people
who are not attracted by church to encounter
the Risen Jesus?
3. Think about your church. How good are
the relationships? Is the church a genuine
community of people who love one another?
How can you help people to encounter Jesus
through their encounter with each other?
4. How would the members of your church
define its purpose? Is that the way you would
like them to define it?
5. Think about your church. If you were to
start again from scratch, would you do things
the same way? If not, how would you change
them? Why aren't you changing them now?
These are all important questions if, as
Christian folk we are to be explorers and not
just map makers.
I very much look forward to being back with
you all as soon as possible. In the meantime
please do support and encourage those taking
services and generally keeping our beautiful
churches open.

God bless
   Eoin Buchanan
The Rectory, Somerton Road, Winterton-
on-Sea, NR29 4AW
EOINBUCHANAN2012@HOTMAIL.CO.UK

Rector’s Ramblings

Well the sky is grey, the clouds are gathering
speed and foreboding, plants are being tested
by the strong breeze and I wish summer would
arrive…or even maybe, Spring; but enough of
the moaning. At the time of writing I am
recovering from my first operation and
awaiting a date to have the second procedure
carried out. Once again I have been deeply
humbled by your prayers and kind wishes for
a speedy recovery – THANK YOU.
During this period of recuperation I have been
visited by Revd Val Gagen and her husband
Philip. I was Val’s Training Incumbent in the
North Hinckford Team before I joined the
Flegg Coastal Benefice. A very pastoral lady,
Val is also a Clown having been inspired to
do some Holy Fooling by the Revd Roly Bain,
Chaplain to the Clowns. She met Roly at a
Diocese of Chelmsford conference at Caister!
In her article “The Curate Cogitates…”
written for the July magazine in North Essex,
Val poses her team of churches 5 questions
gleaned from a recent training day she
attended. I would like to pose those same
questions to the churches here in Hemsby,
West Somerton, Horsey and Winterton:
1. If discipleship is a journey, what
implications does that have for the way we do
church?  How can we ensure that our
churches are not static gatherings of the
faithful but rather communities of people on
the move?
2. Church is what happens when people
encounter the Risen Jesus and commit

Barn Room Hemsby, Thursday 25th July
2-400pm - ‘Messy Church’ for children of

all ages Crafts, Bible story, & food.
Children must be accompanied by an adult.

Winterton Church, Sunday 7th July,
6.30pm - Heroes of The Faith (annual
service) In memory of Father Clarence
Porter (1885-1932) Rector of Winterton.



…..............................................................................................................
GUESS THE WORD GAME!

 E _ _ _ _ _ _ T  T _ _  A _ _ R _ > N _ T _ _ _ E _
(animal)                          (drink)        (nut)                    (chemical element)

> _ A _ _ > _ _ GH _ > _ _ O _ _ > _ _ C _ > _ _ E _ > _ I _ _ _
    (fastener)        (in the day)           (prickle)              (biscuit)      (not bumpy) (from dusk -dawn)

> _ _ _ _ _ A _ _ _ > _ _ D _ _ _ _ > _ _ _ S _ > _ U _ _ _ A 
(to communicate non-verbally) (a High German language) (TV series under) (in places, verbal )
                                                    ( of ___ origin. )            ( USA roof. )     (sudden outburst.)

>

Good luck!               Answers next month…..
…..............................................................................................................

Any Pilgrims Progress

Are you willing to share your story with fellow pilgrims?

Father Eoin and I having been discussing various ideas and are proposing to set up house groups with
the idea of discussing matters of faith in a structured fashion, but not always in the same place. We
have two or three ideas on how to explore these matters, but the final details will depend on feedback
from you. If you are interested in joining one of these groups please get in touch either Father Eoin or
myself (Tel 721347, e-mail mikedoyle244@btinternet.com). We have a volunteer to host the first
evening, but will be looking for volunteers to host subsequent meetings. These meetings will be
informal and open to anybody to attend.

More info will become available over the coming months, I look forward to journeying forward with
you, Mike



COME ON EVERYONE THIS IS YOUR CHANCE TO
CLEAR YOUR LOFTS/GARAGES!!

The Village Hall Committee is pleased to announce that there will be a
Village garage/yard sale on Sunday 28 July 2013 from 9.00 am – 4pm.

For anyone who has not been involved in one of these events before – this is how
it works:-
Anyone in the village can choose to be included on the Village Sale Map showing
all those selling from their garage/yard/garden or you can reserve a table in the
village hall to sell your goods. There is a one-off non-refundable fee of £5 for all
sellers which goes to Village Hall funds. The Sale Map will be drawn up to show
the addresses of all those who will be selling from their garage or yard.
Copies of the map will be on sale from the Village Hall on the day of the sale for £1.
Light refreshments will be on sale in the Hall.
We intend to advertise this event widely – with adverts being placed in the local
press and posters being displayed in shops in Winterton.
So for all of us who have items to sell – bric-a-brac, furniture, books, clothes, garden
tools, baby equipment, toys etc, etc – this is the ideal opportunity to clear out your
loft, garden shed, cupboards and garage and turn those excess items into cash
without having to move more than a few feet from your own front door. Please
ensure you put up signs if you are off the main roads so that visitors know
where you are.
 "CUT--------------------------ALONG-------------------------LINE------------------------
To apply for inclusion in this event please complete the slip below and return it,
with your non returnable entrance fee of £5 to Gill Lack, 11 Marram Court, North
Market Road, Winterton on Sea, NR29 4FD (cheques payable to Winterton on
Sea Village Hall Fund) – Tel: 393306. BOOKINGS CLOSE 20 JULY

o I would like to reserve a table in the village hall to sell my goods, OR
o I wish to participate in the Village garage/yard sale. Address from which
I will be selling (this will be included on the map; please include name of
house/bungalow if applicable)

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY!   The details below will NOT be included in map.

Name: ------------------------------------------– Signature: --------------------—

Tel. No.: ----------------------------------------– Date: -------------------------–-
I enclose the non-returnable fee of £5; Receipts issued on request. Please
circle your preference:   YES  /   NO


